
Pope Leo XIV
This past month has been a significant time for Catholics around 
the world as we awaited the election of a new Pope and on 
Thursday 8th May, the white smoke emerged! 

Let us offer our prayers for our new Holy Father, Pope Leo XIV. 
May the Holy Spirit guide him as he leads our Church with 
wisdom, strength, and love. 
May God bless and guide him.

Address of Pope Leo XIV Speaking from the Central Loggia of Saint Peter’s Basilica on Thursday 8th 
May 2025 Pope Leo XIV gave the following address. 

Translation by Vatican News Peace be with you. 

Dearest brothers and sisters, this was the first greeting of the risen Christ, the good shepherd who 
gave his life for the flock of God. I, too, would like this greeting of peace to enter your hearts, to 
reach your families and all people, wherever they are; and all the peoples, and all the earth: Peace 
be with you. This is the peace of the Risen Christ, a disarming and humble and preserving peace. It 
comes from God. God, who loves all of us, without any limits or conditions. Let us keep in our ears 
the weak but always brave voice of Pope Francis, who blessed Rome - the Pope who blessed Rome 
and the world that day on the morning of Easter. Allow me to continue that same blessing. God 
loves us, all of us, evil will not prevail. We are all in the hands of God. Without fear, united, hand in 
hand with God and among ourselves, we will go forward. We are disciples of Christ, Christ goes 
before us, and the world needs his light. Humanity needs him like a bridge to reach God and his 
love. You help us to build bridges with dialogue and encounter so we can all be one people always in 
peace. Thank you Pope Francis. Thank you to my cardinal brothers who chose me to be the 
successor of Peter and to walk together with you as a united Church searching all together for peace 
and justice, working together as women and men, faithful to Jesus Christ without fear, proclaiming 
Christ, to be missionaries, faithful to the gospel. I am a son of Saint Augustine, an Augustinian. He 
said, "with you I am a Christian, for you a bishop". So may we all walk together towards that 
homeland that God has prepared for us. To the Church of Rome, a special greeting: We have to look 
together how to be a missionary Church, building bridges, dialogue, always open to receiving with 
open arms for everyone, like this square, open to all, to all who need our charity, our presence, 
dialogue, love. (Speaking in Spanish) Hello to all and especially to those of my diocese of Chiclayo in 
Peru, a loyal, faithful people accompanying the bishop and helping the bishop. (Returning to Italian) 
To all you brothers and sisters of Rome, Italy, of all the world, we want to be a synodal church, 
walking and always seeking peace, charity, closeness, especially to those who are suffering. Today is 
the day of the Supplicatio [plea] to Our Lady of Pompeii. Our blessed mother Mary always wants to 
walk with us, be close to us, she always wants to help us with her intercession and her love. So let us 
pray together for this mission, and for all of the Church, and for peace in the world. We ask for this 
special grace from Mary, our mother. Hail Mary, full of grace, our Lord is with thee. Blessed art thou 
among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus. Holy Mary, mother of God, pray for us 
sinners now and at the hour of our death. Amen.



VE Day at Sacred Heart
Friday, 16th May was a very special day in school as we remembered the 80th 
anniversary of VE Day! VE Day stands for Victory in Europe Day, marking the end of the 
Second World War in Europe. It was fantastic to see so many of you come to school 
looking fantastic in your red, white, and blue clothes – a huge thank you for that!
In the morning, we all gathered for an assembly to learn more about why VE Day is so 
important for our country. One of the highlights was receiving a letter from Bombardier 
Tom Jones, who is a remarkable 103 years old! His words reminded us of the sacrifices 
made for our freedom. Overall, it was a day filled with pride, remembrance, and a sense 
of community as we celebrated this historic occasion together.



This morning, our school hosted a fantastic event, the LCH Super Soaker Colour Dash 2025! It was a 
vibrant and joyful occasion that brought fun, laughter, and plenty of colour to all our children. 
Everybody was excited to take part, splashing through clouds of colourful powder that filled the air. 
It was wonderful to see our pupils so engaged and enjoying themselves, all while supporting a very 
important cause.
All the money raised from this event will be donated to LCH, a charity that is dedicated to the 
happiness and well-being of children across the East Midlands. LCH runs seven fantastic programmes 
that support children in Leicestershire and Rutland. They believe that every child should have the 
opportunity to flourish and thrive.
We would like to extend a huge thank you to all the families who have sent sponsorship money in so 
far and to the staff who helped make it such a memorable experience for our children.
As a school, we are proud to play a part in helping LCH continue their valuable work in our 
community. 
Sponsorship and Donation Deadline Date: Friday 6th June



My favourite book by…Ms Chana  

My favourite book to read to children is The Lorax by Dr. Seuss. It explores themes such as 
the impact of our actions on the environment, the challenges of ambition and success, 
and the importance of personal responsibility. One quote that resonates deeply with me 
is: “UNLESS someone like you cares a whole awful lot, nothing is going to get 
better.” This powerful line conveys the vital message that positive change begins with 
individual care and effort. I also love Dr. Seuss’ distinctive writing style, which features 
playful rhymes, imaginative and colourful characters, and a rhythmic pattern known as 
anapaestic meter.

Year 6 SATS
Well done to the Year 6 children who sat their SATs last week! Over the course of 
four days, the children demonstrated remarkable resilience and positivity. 
From the reading and maths papers to the grammar and punctuation 
assessments, it was lovely to see how the children supported one another. Each 
day presented its own set of challenges, yet our children approached each task 
with determination which we are very proud. 

Key Dates for Pentecost 2:

Monday 26th May – Friday 30th May – Half Term School Closed

Monday 2nd June – School reopens

Tuesday 3rd June – Saffron Lane Sports Event- consent letters to the office.

Friday 6th June – Ash class swimming – consent letters and payment to the 

class teacher/school office.

Monday 9th June – Friday 12th June – Year 1 Phonics Screening Check

Friday 13th June – International Children’s Day

Monday 23rd June – KS1 Sports Day (start times to be finalised)

Tuesday 24th June – KS2 Sports Day (start times to be finalised)

Wednesday 25th June – Rainbows Concert 5pm at Sacred Heart

Thursday 10th July – Football and Fitness Clubs finish.

Friday 11th July – School finishes at 1:30pm for summer holidays. –NO 

AFTERSCHOOL CLUB on the 11th July.



The internet is a wonderful place to learn, shop, play games and communicate with 
friends and family. In fact, online activity has now become a normal part of day to day 
life within most households. Unfortunately, there are also risks associated with online 
activity that pose harm to all users, including children and young people. Key concerns 
include: predators seeking out the vulnerable with ill intent; hackers and identity 
thieves; trolls and cyberbullies. Therefore, in order for us all to become safer online, it’s 
important for schools, parents/carers and children to be aware of potential dangers 
and understand how to safeguard against them and how to report and address 
concerns when they arise.

The information posters in the coming slides come direct from National Online Safety 
and they detail some of the points you may wish to consider. 

We appreciate that children and young people are often more knowledgeable or able 
online users than adults, by virtue of the world in which we now live, so this may help 
to navigate some of the key considerations. The NSPCC Share Aware parents’ guide has 
also been produced to help you keep your child safe online and their Net Aware tool is 
a guide to apps, games and social media, providing an overview of how safe they are.

Parental Online Safety Guides
For Parental Guides, courses and free resources, head to National Online Safety:
Library | The National College

Keeping children safe online | NSPCC

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/globalassets/documents/advice-and-info/share-aware.pdf
https://nationalcollege.com/library?sortBy=newest&membershipType%5B0%5D=free&phase=2&categories%5B0%5D=258&types%5B0%5D=App%5CModels%5CResource&types%5B1%5D=App%5CModels%5CPodcast&types%5B2%5D=App%5CModels%5CWebinar&amount=24&selectedView=grid
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/















